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The Committee met under the chairmanship of the Permanent Representative of Belize to the OAS, Ambassador Nestor Mendez, to consider the items on the order of business, document CP/CSH-1377/12.

The following delegations participated in this meeting:  Argentina, Bahamas, Barbados, Belize, Bolivia, Brazil, Canada, Chile, Costa Rica, Dominican Republic, Guatemala, Jamaica, Mexico, Nicaragua, Panama, Peru, Trinidad and Tobago, United States, Uruguay, and the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela.
1. Consideration of the Preliminary Draft Agenda for the Joint Meeting of the Permanent Council and the Inter-American Council for Integral Development (CIDI) pursuant to resolution AG/RES. 2617 (XLI-O/11), “Follow-up to the Special Conference on Security” (CP/CSH-1374/12)

Ms. Adriana Mejia, Director of the Department of Public Security, presented the document "Preliminary draft agenda for the joint meeting of the Permanent Council and CEPCIDI in compliance with resolution AG/RES. 2617 (XLI-O/11), ‘Follow-up to the Special Conference on Security,’" (CP/CSH-1374/12), which was prepared by the Executive Secretariat for Integral Development and the Secretariat for Multidimensional Security.

The Chair of the Committee referred to the mandate, and in that regard proposed that the Secretariat Pro Tempore of SICA be invited to make a presentation on the security strategy in Central America and that CARICOM could be invited to make a similar presentation.

The delegation of Canada asked whether presentations had been envisaged for this meeting and, if so, who would make them. A request was also made for the agenda of the meeting to be designed following the mandates of the Assembly. It was also observed that there was no space for statements by member states. It was also noted that the focus of this session should not be public security, but rather multidimensional security. Finally, the Secretariat was asked how the topics under session 3, "Challenges and new threats to public security," were chosen.

The delegation of the United States supported the comments by Canada as regards the agenda being brought more closely into line with the mandate. It stated, furthermore, that more than presentations, what was needed was an opportunity for member states to exchange their views on the subject matter. The agenda for the meeting must be geared towards initiatives and programs that together contribute to the subject.

The delegation of Mexico supported the comments by Canada and the United States regarding the need to identify who would make presentations, and what would be the format to include presentations by member states. As well, it referred to the proposed date for the meeting (April 18), pointing out how very close it was to the Summit of the Americas. Accordingly, it suggested moving the meeting to May, taking advantage of the participation of the authorities of SEDI.  It added that an annotated agenda would need to be worked on to be able to see the scope of every component being presented.  The delegation of Mexico stated as well that the content needs to be balanced and the guidelines followed from the mandate on the issues presented, such as public security and economic development. Finally, it said that instead of speaking on security of migrants it would be more in favor of focusing on illicit trafficking in persons.

The delegation of Guatemala underscored the need to have a section for member states to make their presentations. It also supported the Chair's proposal for inclusion of a presentation by the Secretariat Pro Tempore of SICA on the Security Strategy in Central America.

Observing that the agenda as presented had watered down the question of the link between development and security, the delegation of Brazil requested both the SEDI and the Secretariat for Multidimensional Security to explain the logic behind the thematic blocks. It also suggested revisiting elements of the debate held during the negotiation of the draft declaration, adding that causality linkages between development and security can lead to faulty conclusions. These were two separate concepts and, more than linkages, synergies between these two initiatives should be highlighted.

The delegation of Chile stressed the need to take into account for this meeting the mandate of the resolution.  It also stressed the need to readjust the spirit of the agenda, and agreed that an annotated agenda was needed. 

The delegation of Jamaica stressed the importance of including national and subregional experiences in this area. It also agreed with the delegation of Brazil in terms of making a connect to the work being done by the Working Group to Prepare a Draft Hemispheric Plan of Action to follow up the Declaration of San Salvador on Citizen Security in the Americas. It stated, in conclusion, that this meeting would benefit from the results of the Summit, and thus it supported postponing until May.

The delegation of Nicaragua emphasized the need for this meeting to reflect the common elements on which the two areas could work and the need to identify areas of cooperation to be able to fulfill the mandate given.

The delegation of Argentina requested that elements linking the integral development and security issues be taken into account, as should the themes of the Declaration on Security in the Americas.

The delegation of Costa Rica agreed that reference needed to be made to the spirit of the declaration and that an opportunity was needed for countries to contribute best practices in this area.

Mr. Jorge Saggiante, Interim Executive Secretary of the Executive Secretariat for Integral Development, citing the comments made by delegations, indicated that they would be presenting the annotated agenda shortly. He also indicated that the agenda had been designed with the idea of raising some of the issues that were relevant and that he hoped to receive concrete proposals to submit a revised version that was more in keeping with the mandate.

The Chair of the Committee requested the delegations to submit in writing to the Secretariat by March 16, 2012 their observations and recommendations on this draft agenda. He suggested May 15, 2012 as the new date for it to be held.
2. “Work Plan against Trafficking in Persons in the Western Hemisphere” [AG/RES. 2551 (XL-O/10] 
· Report of the Secretariat for Multidimensional Security

Ms. Adriana Mejía, Director of the Department of Public Security, presented the “General Secretariat Management Report:  Implementation of the Work Plan against Trafficking in Persons in the Western Hemisphere,” which was published as document CP/CSH-1378/12, and made reference to the note from Guatemala offering to host the Third Meeting of National Authorities on Trafficking in Persons.
· Comments by member states

The delegation of Guatemala reported that, at the request of said delegation, on February 9, 2012 the General Secretariat had circulated note CP/INF.6399/12, in which Guatemala offered to host the Third Meeting of National Authorities on Trafficking in Persons. That delegation took the opportunity to request the support of delegations for this offer and to place on record its appreciation to Costa Rica for its support on this matter.

The delegation of Argentina took the opportunity to reiterate that country's commitment to this fight, as well as its support for the work plan. It also expressed appreciation for Guatemala's offer, and announced that Argentina would be hosting the seminar on "Strengthening Security Forces, Immigration Officers, Prosecutors, and Judges in the Southern Cone to Prevent and Combat Trafficking in Persons, Especially of Women and Children," in May 2012.

The delegation of Mexico expressed appreciation for the presentation and acknowledged the Secretariat’s efforts to implement the work plan, adding that in 2011 that country enacted a constitutional amendment on trafficking in persons by facilitating mechanisms to combat this crime. It also acknowledged and expressed appreciation for the offer by the Government of Guatemala.

The delegation of Canada thanked Guatemala for its offer, noting that it was interested in receiving the date and the agenda for the seminar. It cited as well the support provided by its country to the OAS in this subject area.

The delegation of Bolivia mentioned its wish that these initiatives be extended as well to South America, and expressed satisfaction at the offer by Guatemala.

The Delegation of Costa Rica reiterated its support for Guatemala's offer to host.
3. Consideration of the Work Plan of the Committee on Hemispheric Security for the Presentation and Negotiation of Draft Resolutions to be submitted to the General Assembly at its Forty-Second Regular Session (CP/CSH-1376/12)




The Chair presented the "Draft Work Plan of the Committee on Hemispheric Security for the Presentation and Negotiation of Draft Resolutions to be Submitted to the General Assembly at its Forty-Second Regular Session," contained in document CP/CSH-1376/12, which lays out his interest in resolutions being more concise and efficient.

The delegation of the United States proposed that the delegations submit a single draft resolution on hemispheric security, covering all of the current mandates, so as to reach the General Assembly with a strong message on the topic. It noted that the exceptions to this single draft resolution would be those relating to CICTE, CICAD, and the Inter-American Defense Board, as well as the conventions (CIFTA and the Inter-American Convention on Transparency in Conventional Weapons Acquisitions).


Delegations acknowledged the value of the proposal presented by the United States. Some suggested following the methodological guidelines proposed by the Chair, with special emphasis on synthesizing draft resolutions, and then analyzing the possibility of having an omnibus resolution. They further suggested continuing the practice of having biennial draft resolutions or merging some of the resolutions by issue, as Mexico did last year.

The Chair requested the delegation of the United States to submit a draft proposal on the draft resolution, for discussion at a future meeting.

The Draft Work Plan of the Committee on Hemispheric Security for the Presentation and Negotiation of Draft Resolutions to be Submitted to the Forty-Second Regular Session of the General Assembly was approved at this meeting.
4. Other business

The Chair announced that the next meeting would be held on March 22, 2012. He also reminded delegations that the meeting devoted to the special security concerns of small island states has been postponed until March 30, 2012, at the request of the CARICOM countries. Speaking on behalf of the Committee, he also expressed condolences to Argentina on the recent train crash in that country.

The delegation of Mexico reminded the delegations that the High-Level Hemispheric Meeting on Transnational Organized Crime would be held on March 1 and 2, 2012, in Mexico City. 

The delegation of Guatemala announced that the informal meeting of CICTE would be held at 3:00 p.m. that day.
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